
 
 

 
  

 
 
 

     

 

 

Newsletter –  

     May 2020 
 

It has been a very unfortunate April for just about everyone…hope you all 
have stayed safe and have been surviving all the madness.  
We are still looking forward to OTRA Finals and are working to put a plan 
together on revised qualification requirements.  Once we have an idea of how 
we will be able to wrap up our regular season, we will certainly be sharing all 
that information with all of our members. 
 
So please hang in there with us, because we expect to have a great Finals 
event!  With the help of Lawrence Hall Chevrolet and the Big Country Chevy 
Dealers, we will be awarding the biggest, coolest truck in the history of our 

organization! It will be a Chevrolet 4500 HD, crew cab, diesel, dually with a 
fully skirted flatbed, complete with trophy graphics! This is the one you don’t 
want to miss out on! We can’t wait to see who gets to drive this big boy home 
from!  A huge shout-out to the folks at Lawrence Hall of Abilene!  
They work really hard to bring this great opportunity to OTRA ropers, so 
please show them your appreciation by visiting them anytime you can on all 
your automobile sales and service needs!  
 
Just to give a sneak-peek…here is the truck waiting to be decked out with the 
flatbed and graphics…. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All our best to all of you, 
Tim & Whitney McCright         
Original Team Roping, Inc.    
 
(If circumstances prevent our planned dates – other event arrangements will be made so the planned prize-line can be awarded.)                                                                  


